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“Putting Veterans First”

It seems like yesterday that we were at our Spring conference in Atlantic Beach. We had a great conference with the best instructors that could be found. Just think that the Fall conference will be just as good. I know that you are looking for the 2011-2013 committee list; it should be attached to this newsletter. If your name is not on this list and you would like to be just let me know. We want everyone that wants to be on a committee to be on one. We need each member to be involved in the association. This will make us stronger as we grow. Now, we are getting ready for the fall conference in Hickory. I know this will be a great one; the education committee is at work getting things ready as you read this letter. As I close this letter, let me say that I am looking forward to serving as your president for the next two years. As we move this great association forward, I will be calling on the greatest team of veterans services officers for your help. We are a team… or better than that we are a family. Thank you for this opportunity. May god bless you in all that you do. 
Greetings from the President

Larry “Ricky” Byrd

What Would YOU Do If…

Recently, a Peruvian national, the surviving spouse of a deceased soldier, came into the Wake County Veterans Services Office to inquire about SGLI benefits. Her deceased husband died while on active duty in the 1970s and because English isn’t her first language she didn’t apply for DIC benefits until 2009 due to the language barrier and her not fully understanding what was available to her. She was looking through her husband’s military documents between the time she was awarded DIC and now and noticed on his most recent DD-214 there was a SGLI payout so that’s when she decided to contact our office about those benefits. 

In my humble opinion, it’s NOT our jobs as veterans’ advocates to speculate on the authenticity of one’s request because it may appear a little disingenuous for her to apply for these benefits after almost 40 years. My take on this dynamic is that it’s better to just assist with the veteran-customer’s request and let the VA make the ultimate decision of what’s bonafide and what’s not. Keeping this in mind we got on the phone with the good folk at SGLI and they requested a copy of her marriage certificate to the veteran of which we promptly faxed to them. The process was a bit delayed due to the fact they were married in Germany and the certificate is in the German language so after SGLI communicated a translation was necessary we contacted a local translation services agency. We are now in the process of awaiting SGLI’s decision to award the insurance payout or not; stay tuned…

What would you have done if you were posed with such a scenario? Please respond via our association’s website’s discussion link.

Greetings:

My name is Danny W. Hassell, and I am a two-time veteran of Operation Iraqi Freedom, as well as a retired Lieutenant Colonel in the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers.  I work full-time as the Deputy Director for the North Carolina National Guard's engineering office, where I have served continuously - except during times of deployment - since 1986.

I am contacting retired personnel, veteran's groups, and corporations to volunteer my time as a guest speaker at public events this Spring.  I want to spread the word about the design and proposed construction of a memorial for fallen soldiers that will be built in Raleigh this year.  As the project designer, I think I can share an interesting viewpoint about the artistic and emotional decisions that were made by the memorial committee when this project was being developed.  I believe your members would find that the memorial will compare favorably to other contemporary works that honor veterans, especially the Vietnam Veteran's Memorial on the Mall in Washington, DC.

I've already made this presentation to over 100 retired Guardsmen at the NCNGA Convention in Charlotte (April 15th) and to District 7 of the VFW in Cary (April 30th).  The reception so far has been overwhelmingly positive. I'm also scheduled to speak at the State Convention for the American Legion on June 10th.  I'm sure there will be other chances to share our story.  If you want to hear more, just ask.  I'll be glad to make a presentation, anywhere, anytime, and at any place. 

My biggest motivation is personal. I think this memorial is long overdue, and I want to tell people how they can get involved. 

If this presentation sounds interesting, please contact me at this e-mail address, or call me at my office number, 919-664-6422.

Sincerely, 

DANNY W. HASSELL, LTC (ret), MLA, M. Arch., ASLA; Deputy Director for State
Operations, NC National Guard Construction & Facilities Management Office

Here are some sketches of the prospective park in Raleigh, NC:
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Donnie Shue grew up in Concord and Kannapolis, wanting to be a Green Beret. He got his chance, but on Nov. 3, 1969, as part of the "secret war" his team was ambushed in Laos and he was killed. He wouldn't be listed as KIA until 10 years later and his remains would be missing for 42 years. Two years ago, they were found with Donnie's Zippo on a farm in Laos and confirmed recently using a relative's DNA. Saturday, Shue's remains came home. A procession of motorcycles nine miles long delivered the casket to Concord and then to Kannapolis and on Sunday he was buried at Carolina Memorial Gardens at a 
plot where the family placed a plaque 32 years ago.


His remains were escorted from Charlotte to Concord and then to Kannapolis with Rolling Thunder and Patriot Guard Riders.

Please view the links below and note the jump number on his helmet and date of death.

Read more:
http://www.charlotteobserver.com/2011/04/28/2256969/donnie-shue.html#ixzz1LCP
FSTMz

http://www.charlotteobserver.com/2011/04/28/2256969/donnie-shue.html
DID YOU KNOW? 

There is a DOD Physical Disability Board of Review (PDBR) that can review and reverse a previous Physical Evaluation Board(PEB) finding of 20% or less for a Guard Member who was separated from Service. This review could result in
the SM receiving an increase in rating to 30% or higher, which may then provide the SM with additional compensation benefits, eligibility for healthcare, Commissary, Base Exchange and other Morale, Welfare and Recreation privileges. 

Discharged Period for Board Eligibility : SM must have been discharged from September 11, 2001 through December 31, 2009

How about these facts and stats?

Thanks to this PDBR process, to-date 60% of all applicants have had their service-assigned disability ratings increased to 30% or greater, which equates to a greater compensation disability retirement package.  And by law, the Board cannot lower their disability rating - so there's nothing to lose. There are more than 68,000 veterans who are eligible to have their disability
reconsidered by the DoD PDBR. 

Is one of them in your State ?

Further details:
http://www.health.mil/About_MHS/Organizations/MHS_Offices_and_Programs/pdbr.a
spx
<blockedhttp://www.health.mil/About_MHS/Organizations/MHS_Offices_and_Program
s/pdbr.aspx>

One to Grow On – A Veterans Services Office Enhancement – Performance Measures
The nation is still feeling the effects of a failing economy which in part affects local county governments along with declining property tax and sales tax revenues. Statewide, county leaderships have considered minimizing veterans services offices as a means to preserve its respective precious budgeting dollars. YOU have the ability to justify your existence and to show your worth as a county asset making it tougher for your leadership to pull the trigger on cutting your budget or even worse removing staff. 

Here are a few suggestions:

· Accurately record all in-office appointments to include time spent with veterans in claims requests and development (whether or not they actually filed a claim after learning they didn’t have one), time spent on the phone or the Internet with prospective veteran inquiring about services, going out into the community to inform veterans about relevant services, and follow-up phone calls and emails with veterans you are already serving.

· Ensure you are recording the dollars your claims assistance is bringing into your county (there are some veterans services offices throughout the state whom count all of the dollars being brought into their county regardless of whether the office has helped the veteran or not; to each, his/her own…).

· If you are having difficulty determining what your performance measures should be, either contact your NCDVA district office or a CVSO you trust and respect for guidance. 

This office has been recording its performance measures electronically via Survey Monkey – an online survey tool and Apricot – a tool used to track all the aforementioned performance measure criteria. You are more welcome to use the Wake VSO as a resource.

This summer, Pantry, Inc. and its sponsors are conducting a huge fundraising
campaign for three non-profit organizations: the USO, the Wounded Warrior
Project and the North Carolina National Guard Soldiers and Airmen Assistance
Fund.   Kangaroo Express, a subsidiary of the Pantry, Inc., and the leading
independently operated convenience store chain in the southeastern United
States, and its customers will take a united and proactive stand to 
recognize the sacrifices and service of the U.S. military, veterans and their 
Families.

From Memorial Day to Labor Day, 100 days, the Salute Our Troops campaign 
will invite customers to recognize the military with donations and demonstrations of support in more than 1,600 Kangaroo Express stores in 13 states.  The goal is to raise $1 million in donations for military charitable organizations. The Salute Our Troops campaign will help our communities shine a spotlight of gratitude and appreciation on the military.

